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28.10.08       6.00 pm  – 7.30 pm
St Paul’s Peel
Attended:

	Aled Owen
	Walkden High (chair)
	aowen@dial.pipex.com
	01942 896118

	Vincent Nash                          
	Neighbourhood Manager 

	vincent.nash@salford.gov.uk
	975 7408

	
	
	
	

	Danielle Morecroft
	Salford Community Leisure
	Danielle.Morecroft@salford.gov.uk
	778 0571

	Foyzul Gani
	Health Improvement Officer
	foyzul.gani@salford-pct.nhs.uk
	212 5396

	Glenis Harrison
	Salford Youth Service
	Glenis.Harrison@salford.gov.uk
	603 6833

	Jess Heywood
	Salford Youth Service
	jess.heywood @salford.gov.uk
	07917 801 290

	Peter Cooper
	Community Safety Unit/ Salford Youth Service
	peter.cooper@salford.gov.uk
	793 2015

	Sue Barry
	Admin, One Stop Shop (Minutes)


	susan.barry@salford.gov.uk
	975 7413


Apologies:

	Fizz Benfield
	CRIS
	fizz@criis.org
	

	Pauline Copeland
	YOS
	pauline.copeland@salford.gov.uk
	975 7415

	Jay Brennan
	PCT
	jay.brennan@salford-pct.nhs.uk
	7415

	Chris Donlin
	Salford Youth Service
	christine.donlin@salford.gov.uk
	799 6674

	Ben Cramant
	Salford Reds
	ben_salfordrl@yahoo.co.uk
	07866 737 905 

	Sue Crabtree
	Opportunities Centre
	sue.crabtree@salford.gov.uk
	743 0167

	Hannah Raikes
	Environmental Crime & Arson Reduction Officer
	hannah.raikes@salford.gov.uk
	920 8412

	Heather Baxendale
	Salford Youth Services
	heather.baxendale@salford.gov.uk
	790 6674

	Jonathan Kelly
	GMP
	Jonathan.kelly@gmp.police.uk
	07919 560901

	Chris Tucker                           
	Community Development Worker


	chris.tucker@salford.gov.uk
	975 7414


1. Welcome & Introductions

 Aled welcomed everyone to the meeting and initiated introductions.

2. Apologies

Apologies given are noted above.  
3. Previous minutes and matters arising not covered by the agenda
Minutes from 2.9.08 agreed.
4. Overview of Youth Alcohol/ASB work – Neighbourhood Management Team
Young people at Blackleach

Inspector Kelly has arranged for PCSOs to be present.  JH has been visiting from 3 – 6 pm and has not seen any young people congregating.  Possibility that some are travelling from farnworth and utilising area later at night ( after 9 p.m).
Action

· To continue to monitor;

· PCSOs to continue to attend.

St Marys 
JH has been visiting here also.  VN related that there was a problem with footballs going over from the football pitch onto the bowling green as the fence is too low.  The height of the fence is being increased to resolve the problem.   DM added that the Sports Development Team were holding activities in the park this week.
5.    Summer programme report – Danielle Moorcroft

DM brought some pictures of some of the summer holiday activities and reported that the programme was very successful.  The DVD will be ready next week and she will show this at the next meeting. 
October half term activities are underway this week.   Activities have been arranged on Parr Fold, St Mary’s and Peel Park.  Water polo, cinema and dance mat sessions are taking place at Fit City, Walkden.  There has been a drop in figures as they do not have an indoor venue.  Numbers are around 50 – 60, which is good but less than usual. If the weather is bad they have to cancel.   Young people have turned up at OSS expecting activities.   After half term they will try to organise an indoor venue.  They have money for intergenerational dance next half term, which they are hoping to hold in the new school. 

Indoor venues were discussed.  There was a problem with proposed charges of £50 – 60 per hour at the new school.  It can be used free from 3.30 – 5.00 pm.   DM has heard that prices have been reduced for Worsley Juniors, which she considered a good sign.  

VN has made representations and Mike Hall has taken these to various meetings.  They have influenced the agenda, stressing that this is unacceptable.   The facility will not be used as people cannot afford these charges.   Mike Hall assured VN that he would keep the prices down.  This has been taken away for consultation; definite figures have not been produced as yet but it is likely to be around £25 per hour.   DM proposed contacting the operators, Mitie and pushing for a meeting between Mitie, the school and themselves.  VN suggested inviting Phil Ince.
Action
· To put DVD of summer activities on agenda for next meeting;
· To invite Angela Sorbie / Phil Ince to meeting;

· To discuss at NPB.
6.     Peel Park building users  
VN notified the group that the pavilion is up and running. Furniture was being installed soon and the facility can be used for meetings and community events.   Annie Surtees is organising a booking system and will be managing bookings with Joe Palfreyman.   There will be no charge.  Groups are operating from there such as the PCT health walks and FG is planning to start cookery sessions.

Action

· Anyone wishing to use facility to contact AS or NM. 

7.     Friday night project – Youth Service
JH informed the meeting that 2 of these successful Friday evening music evenings had taken place. GH reported that the plan was to hold them approximately once a month.  Initially 2 older lads asked to put a DJ event on.  It was taken up as an opportunity to put on something in a safe environment.   It was decided to run the event and build some analysis in, the CSU providing half the funding.  Analysis was commissioned in July and for the period before and after the activity.   Data from GMP came out today, which PC circulated.  PC intends to request more qualitative data.  
PC and JH arranged the second event in September; 65 young people attended and 15 – 20 were outside as they were not allowed in, e.g. due to age / possession of drink.  Detached workers remained outdoors with these individuals.   JH added that the young people were mainly from Kenyon.  The only disappointment was that there was no help from the police.  2 phone calls were made but nobody attended.  There had been police present at the first event.  JK  has stated that non attendance was due to  serious incidents occurring in Swinton that night, and it would not happen again.  VN proposed meeting with JK and emphasising the seriousness of attendance at these events.  PC stressed that Inspectors attending from other areas needed to be briefed beforehand on what is happening
Action

· PC, JH and VN to meet with Inspector Kelly for half an hour within the next week.

VN pointed out that incidents of ASB are falling in the area, particularly Little Hulton as a result of work by  youth service and sports development.

8.     Budget report

There is £731 still available, as at the last meeting.
9.   Update on other activities underway – All

VN reported that holiday provision in this area was very good.   GH mentioned that the Youth Service put on a wide range of activities including horse riding and different types of dance.  A full day session has been arranged.  Discussions will take place in the morning on what people want in the building and the afternoon will focus on Youth Forums and how they are organised.  Y factor auditions will take place and a show similar to the X factor put on.  The school have offered the use of the theatre free of charge.

GH revealed that there are 2 Youth Forum groups, Boothstown and Worsley, Little Hulton and Walkden.  They are starting consultations re: opinions of services.  Results will be fed to the appropriate committee.
10.   Any Other Business

Celebrating Communities event

DM indicated that this will take place on 29.10.08 from 11 am to 7 pm, with many activities taking place. 
FG stated that there is some funding available for health issues, e.g. physical activities, healthy eating, sexual awareness, and smoking cessation.  This will be obtainable until March 2009.

DM related that they did a healthy eating session, distributing water bottles, which young people filled with water and juice instead of drinking unhealthy options such as coke. Fresh fruit was also given out.   Sports Development are planning a healthy eating week during half term next February.   FG proposed the Health Improvement Team pay for a chef to come and cook with the children.   Peel Park pavilion could be used as the venue.  DM suggested sending some of the children they were working with along to participate. JH thought a Saturday afternoon open day for healthy eating could be held.  

VN gave a presentation to the SSCF board last week re: SSCF work which had taken place.   He will be repeating this next Wednesday, 5.11.08 in front of people who will be making longer term decisions re SSCF funding.  Other agencies will also discuss what they are doing.  
Gateway refugee programme

JH and GH attended a meeting in response to an invitation to consider Passport to Freedom.  JH notified the group that the back end of a bus was used, divided into sections to tell the story of the progress of refugees from their country to Britain.  Groups of children would be taken through in sessions of 3 minutes to look at the different stages they went through.  Other children completed worksheets. 

VN referred to racist attacks.  The number of such incidents is greater in Little Hulton than some areas.  Some of the refugees have been in UN camps for 20 years.  Only a few families were settled in Little Hulton but they were delivered late at night, around 11 pm without adequqte support. Also rumours have arisen that many refugees have been moved in.  One incident took place whereby a woman was dragged out of her house.  Sean Clydesdale wants to organise an educational event in Little Hulton to prevent such ignorance.  Another meeting will take place in November to plan how this will be arranged.
AO informed the meeting that he received a phone call last week from someone looking for a quarry in relation to starting a scuba diving club.  VN mentioned Open Cast being restored for recreational use, which may give scope for this.  He offered to obtain contact details for AO.

11.   Date of next meeting

Tuesday 2.12.08     6.00 – 7.30 pm  

               Venue: Gateway Centre
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